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We have reviewed the Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA) Annual Report for the Fiscal Year
(FY) Ended September 30,2021. The CRA Annual Report for FY 2021 appears to be accurate and
complete for Florida Statute Section 163.371compliance.

Management is responsible for the preparation of the Annual Report pursuant to Florida Statutes S.
163.371. This requires management to interpret the criteria, accurately derive the historical amounts
from the entity's books and records, make determinations as to the relevancy of information to be
included, and make estimates and assumptions that affect reported information.

The objective of a review of the CRA Anirual Report is to report whether any information came to our
attention to cause us to believe that:

a. The Annual Report presentation does not include, in all material respects, the required elements
of Florida Statutes S. 163.371;

b. The historical financial amounts included therein have not been accurately derived, in all
material respects, from the CRA's audited financial statements; and

c. The underlying information, determinations, estimates, and assumptions of the entity do not
provide a reasonable basis for the disclosures contained therein.

A review of the CRA Annual Report consists principally of applying analltical procedures and making
inquiries of persons responsible for financial, accounting, and operational matters. A review ordinarily
does not contemplate (a) tests of accounting records through inspection, observation, or confirmation,
(b) obtaining corroborating evidential matter in response to inquiries, or (c) the application of certain
other procedures ordinarily performed during an examination. It is substantially less in scope than an
examination, the objective of which is the expression of an opinion on the presentation. Accordingly,
we do not express such an opinion.

Based on our review, nothing came to our attention that caused us to believe that the CRA's
presentation of the Annual Report does not include, in all material respects, the required elements of
Florida Statutes S. 163.371, that the historical financial amounts included therein have not been
accurately derived, in all material respects, from the CRA's financial statements, or that the underlying

CAM #22-0357
Exhibit 1
Page 1 of 2



information, determinations, estimates, and assumptions of the CRA do not provide a reasonable basis
for the disclosures contained therein.

This review was conducted in accordance with generally accepted govemment auditing standards.
These standards require that we plan and perform the review to obtain sufficient, appropriate
evidence to provide a reasonable basis for our conclusions based on our objectives. We believe
that the evidence obtained provides 4 reasonable basis for our conclusions based on our objectives.

cc: Chris Lagerbloom, CRA Executive Director / City Manager
Tarlesha Smith, Assistant City Manager
Clarence Woods, Central City Area Manager (CRA Manager)
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